Iowa FFA Association Board of Directors Meeting

June 20, 2004

Hotel Gateway Center, Ames, Iowa

The June 20, 2004, the Iowa FFA Association Board of Directors meeting was called to order at 1:10 p.m. by Iowa FFA President Jenna Maubach, and Board Chair Matt Eddy. 

Those members present were Matt Eddy, Jenna Maubach, Mr. Dale Gruis, Mariah Elefson, Mr. Wayne Natress, Mr. Jim Lundberg, Jim Fitzgerald, Shamus Brown, Ms. Melanie Bloom, Dr. Greg Miller, Ms. Dana Weeda, Michael Cooley, Ashley Jordan, Mr. Brian Feldpausch, Ms. Susan Gruebel, Ms. Elsa Schmidt, Nicole Linkin, Mr. Jack Cook, Mr. Alan Spencer, and Josh Rinderknecht.

Secretary’s Report

Josh Rinderknecht read the minutes of the March 2004 Iowa FFA Board of Directors Meeting. Rinderknecht moved to accept the minutes. Fitzgerald seconded the motion. Motion passed. Feldpausch moved to concur Cook seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s report

Alan Spencer reviewed the Profit and Loss previous year Comparison, and account balances. Brown moved to accept the report Cooley seconded the motion. Motion passed. Feldpausch moved to concur Schmidt seconded the motion. Motion passed.

FFA Membership report

Alan Spencer informed the board that middle school membership has increased to 64 7th grade students and 46 8th grade students. Current total membership is 11,855. Two new chapters have been chartered Corwith and Winterset. 

Alumni

~None~

Foundation

Mr. Wayne Natress discussed the foundation activities and also review the Association’s Funding requests for 2004-2005

IAAE
Mr. Jack Cook discussed activities with the IAAE. The IAAE summer conference will be June 21-24, 2004

FFA Report

FFA officers discussed what they have done since being elected. Areas of their participation included Blast Off, Horse Judging CDE, SLCDO, Floriculture and Nursery Landscape CDE, the Field to Food run, Speaker Training, Food Science CDE, the Foundation golf tournament, DLCCO, Ag Communications CDE, IAYI, SLCDO, Agronomy CDE and Ag Mechanics CDE. 

Iowa State Fair Report

~None~

Post Secondary Report

Dr. Greg Miller presented the post secondary report. And discussed the Honorary American Degree Recipients. Drs Carter, Trede and Williams will be retiring. The Ag Ed Dept will be relocating offices.

Non-Action Items

· Gruis reported that 75% of the chapters have turned in their annual reports. Deadline for these to be turned in is July 1st. A report will be given at the September board meeting on the chapters that have not sent their reports.

· The Board reviewed correspondence e-mails on State Leadership Conference and CDE revisions.

· Feldpausch discussed the Marketing Plan CDE adaptations for 2004 State Leadership Conference. Revisions will be brought to the September board meeting concerning the time frame used for the event.

· Gruis discussed Sub-District and District CDE procedures. Advisors did not follow in all cases the procedures outlined in Board of Directors Handbook. New operating procedures will be prepared by state staff for the September meeting.

· Gruis discussed the suggestions regarding religious expression from the National FFA. These suggestions have been passed to all FFA Advisors in the state for information.

· Nattress reported that the Voices of Vision DVD is being sponsored by Pioneer Hi-Bred International, Inc. Other National FFA video presentations will be added to this DVD. The DVD will be available this fall.

· Gruis reported on the National FFA Strategic Priority Areas. State staff and State Officers will create ideas to achieve these areas for the next board meeting.

· The Board discussed the Iowa State Fair issues. A survey will be created for use at the fair to get member and parent input.

· The Board discussed the “State Approved” activities list in regards to Iowa FFA degree recipients. Middle School FFA activities will still need to be created and approved. Middle school activities and their impact on Iowa FFA degrees will still need to be discussed.

· Cook discussed the IAAE new program marketing. The plan will include targeting schools in Iowa that don’t have agriculture programs and schools that might be consolidating in the future.

· There was no block scheduling committee report.

· The Board reviewed the 2003-2004 Iowa FFA Officer Scholarship Recipients. All of the previous officers met the requirements for the scholarship.

State Convention Proposal

Spencer presented the proposal for the Ames Convention and Visitors Bureau to hold the Iowa FFA Leadership Conference in Ames for 2006-2008. Brown moved to accept the proposal. Fitzgerald seconded the motion. Motion passed. Motion to concur by Feldpausch Seconded by Weeda, Motion passed. 

04-05 Budget 

Spencer presented the 2003-04 Budget vs. Actual and proposed 2004-05 budget. After much discussion the topic was proposed to raise state officer mileage from $.24 to $.31 per mile. Miller moved to raise the officer mileage reimbursement to $0.31. Cook seconded the motion. Motion passed. Linkin moved to concur Elefson seconded the motion. Motion passed. The board decided to hold a special meeting the following morning to discuss the budget. 

2004-2005 FFA Calendar Approval

Brown moved to accept the 2004-05 calendar. Linkin seconded the motion. Motion passed. Schmidt moved to concur. Bloom seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Reinstatement of late rosters/POAs/ Annual Reports
Gruis and Spencer requested permission to reinstate chapters once materials are received. Elefson moved to give Gruis and Spencer the power to reinstate chapters when their materials are received. Cooley seconded the motion. Motion passed. Weeda moved to concur, Cook seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Middle School FFA Committee Appointment

President Jenna Maubach announced the appointment of the Middle School FFA Committee as directed by the delegates at the 76th Iowa FFA Leadership Conference. Committee members will be FFA Advisors; Melanie Bloom, Katie Lewis, Eric Kumm, State Officers; Jessica Shiftlet, Mariah Elefson, Josh Rinderknecht, and FFA Members Travis Hoven, Mike Doran and Jen Paulas. A report will be discussed at the next board meeting.

Iowa Degree Review Process

Discussion was held concerning the review process this past year.

Honorary American FFA Degrees

Possibilities for the Honorary American FFA Degree will be David Williams, Larry Trede, Richard Carter and Eric Hoiberg. Fitzgerald moved to approve the Honorary American FFA Degrees. Linkin seconded the motion. Motion passed. Schmidt moved to concur. Weeda moved to second. Motion passed. Spencer will complete paperwork and check with nominees.

Community Development Awards Rules

Linkin moved to accept the new rules. Elefson seconded the motion. Motion Passed. Schmidt moved to concur. Feldpausch moved to second. Motion passed.

Adjourn

Fitzgerald moved to adjourn. Jordan seconded the motion. Motion passed. Feldpausch moved to concur. Bloom seconded the motion. Motion passed.

The meeting adjourned at 5:05 PM.

Budget Meeting

A special board meeting was held at 12:05 PM. June 21 to discuss the revised budget with the new mileage expense.  Moved to approve the budget.  Seconded the motion. Moved to concur.  Seconded. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Josh Rinderknecht

State FFA Secretary 

2004-2005

